

To Protect and Promote the Health and the Environment of the People of Kittitas County

August 24, 2022

Kelly Bacon, Kittitas County Planner I Community Development Services 411 N. Ruby Street Ellensburg, WA. 98926

Dear Kelly,

The following comments are the Environmental Public Health comments on the CU-15-00002, Yakima River Campground project application as well as the SP-15-00001. The applicant must work with the Washington State Department of Health (WSDOH) to re-activate the original Group A-Transient Non-Community water system that is on the property or arrange with the Kittitas County Public Health Department to perform a well site inspection to approve the location of a new public water source to serve the project. If the original system is reactivated, the applicant must work on a water system plan with the WSDOH as the next phase of the project will increase the use of the existing water system that was once approved.

Additionally, the applicant must work with a licensed on-site sewage system designer or a professional engineer on the approval of a drainfield. If the calculated flows of the project exceed 3,500 gallons per day the system must be approved by the state Department of Health.

Regarding the proposed 2 lot short plat, there is an existing well and drainfields located on parcel 19-16-04020-0002. No soil log or well is required for that proposed lot. Parcel 19-16-04050-0401, is 0.60 acres and is not large enough to have an on-site sewage system and a well located on it.

If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to give me a call.

Sincerely,

Holly Erdman, B.S.

Environmental Health Specialist II

